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Division of Finance and Business Operations
	
	
   
Procurement & Strategic Sourcing
5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200
Detroit, Michigan 48202
(313) 577-3734 




October 16, 2024

Addendum #2 To
Request for Proposal
WAYNE STATE UNIVERSITY Dining Services RFP dated October 02, 2024 

Question and Responses

This Addendum must be acknowledged on Schedule D.

As part of the RFP process, WAYNE STATE UNIVERSITY has committed to publishing questions from potential VENDORS along with UNIVERSITY responses. The initial round of Q&A is attached below. 
[bookmark: _Hlt75054070]
1. Do the current dining employees belong to a union?
a. Current dining employees are not unionized. 

2. Is the current rental revenue/space use payment from the incumbent in the amount of $533,024 for FY23 determined on a percentage of revenue similar to a commission? If so, what revenue and percentage share is it based upon?
a. The $533,024 payment is extrapolated from the original agreement with the current VENDOR. This number has been inflated each year based upon annual adjustments to meal plan rates. The compensation to WSU is not directly tied to annual revenue generation of the dining program.
 
3. What is the annual catering fund amount the UNIVERSITY currently receives?
a. The current in-kind contribution for catering is $10,000. 

4. Who owns delivery robots? If UNIVERSITY owned, is there an annual fee?
a. The contract for Grubhub delivery robots is held by the current dining partner. The UNIVERSITY is looking to maintain this as a VENDOR responsibility under the new partnership, and VENDORS will be solely responsible for delivery robot and delivery partner expenses. Additional details on the Grubhub partnership and delivery can be found in Sections III. H. and IV. C. of the RFP. 

5. Has the UNIVERSITY recently considered alternative strategies for cashier-less retail?
a. In addition to the Scott Hall micro market, WSU has recently had conversations regarding the opportunity to offer additional cashier-less options. The UNIVERSITY recognizes a cashier-less concept may assist in promoting its goals of providing diverse, innovative, and convenient dining options while supporting student affordability and program viability. Autonomous Retail Technology may be implemented in tandem with a mobile ordering partner, such as Grubhub. VENDOR will be responsible for the implementation and financial commitment of Autonomous Retail Technology, subject to UNIVERSITY approval. 

All questions concerning this project must be emailed to: Miriam Dixon, Procurement & Strategic Sourcing, Email: miriam.dixon@wayne.edu and copy Kenneth Doherty, Procurement & Strategic Sourcing, Email: ken-doherty@wayne.edu by 12:00 p.m., November 07. 2024.  

Do not contact the WSU Auxiliary Facility Services or other UNIVERSITY Units directly as this may result in disqualification of your proposal.

Thank you

Miriam Dixon, 
Associate Director of Procurement
313-577-3733
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